
 

 

 

TO:  Ande Banks, City Manager  

FROM:   G. Chris Brown, City Attorney 

DATE:   June 4, 2024 

RE:  Resolution Renaming Boxwood Court to East Kaylor Park Drive 

 
Summary:   Boxwood Court and East Kaylor Park Drive in the City are now connected 
and constitute one street.  The attached resolution changes the name of the existing 
Boxwood Court to East Kaylor Park Drive. 
 

Background:   With the construction of Rocktown High School and the necessary 
reconfiguration and extension of existing streets, Boxwood Court and East Kaylor Park 
Drive now connect and constitute a continuous street.  In order to avoid confusion, staff 
recommends that the existing Boxwood Court, in its entirety, be renamed East Kaylor 
Park Drive so that the entire street providing access and egress to Rocktown High 
School has one name, East Kaylor Park Drive. 
 
Key Issues:  Renaming existing Boxwood Court to East Kaylor Park Drive. 
 
Environmental Impact:  None 

 

Fiscal Impact: A minimal cost of a street sign at the corner of what is now Boxwood 

Court and South Main Street.    

 
Prior Actions:  None 

 

Alternatives: (a) Approve resolution renaming Boxwood Court 

 (b); or  

 (c)  

 
Community Engagement: None 
 
Recommendation:   Staff recommends approval of the resolution. 
 
 
Attachments: Resolution  



 
 

                          

The City With The Planned Future 

 

Review:  

The initiating Department Director will place in Legistar, in sequence of transmittal, the 

names of each department that must initial their review in order for this item to be 

placed on the City Council agenda. The completion of review only addresses the 

readiness of the issue for Council consideration. This does not address the 

recommendation for approval or denial of the issue. 


